Clive House 70 Petty France London SW1H 9EX T 0300 123 1231

Textphone 0161 618 8524

enquiries@ofsted.gov.uk

www.gov.uk/ofsted



Sir Martyn Oliver His Majesty's Chief Inspector

12 July 2024

Mrs Fiona Sharp Headteacher Broomfield School Broomfield Avenue Northallerton North Yorkshire DL7 8RG

Our ref: 505138

Dear Mrs Sharp

I am writing following the publication of your section 5 inspection report. Although your school was judged to require improvement overall, I was pleased to see the school's leadership and management and other areas of the school's work were judged to be good.

The positive impact of your work as leaders and governors is apparent from the report. The reflections on the improvements already made by leaders were particularly encouraging. Furthermore, it is good to know that the provision for pupils with special educational needs and/or disabilities was recognised as a having a positive impact on their learning. It is also pleasing to note that the school is improving and that work focusing on curriculum is being prioritised.

I know that you and your team will be continuing your good work. I hope this will be reflected in your next inspection outcome, probably in two years' time or so.

In the meantime, I have asked Katrina Gueli HMI, Regional Director for the North East, Yorkshire & Humber, and her Senior HMI to be available if you wish to discuss your progress.

Yours sincerely

Sir Martyn Oliver

North

His Majesty's Chief Inspector